
 
 

 

Bamber Gascoigne (1935 – 2022) 
 
 
TV presenter and author Bamber Gascoigne has today (8 February 2022) died at his home in Richmond after a 
short illness. 
 
The 87-year-old – famous for being the original host of BBC’s University Challenge – had been married to his 
wife Christina, a potter, for 55 years. 
 
Christina Gascoigne said "Bamber and I had a fantastic 62 years together full of friends and adventures. We 
never had a quarrel, not even when I turned the car over while we were driving to India. He was an incredibly 
generous man and everything he did was pointed towards sharing the gifts of his own life with others - he was 
even instrumental in the creation of a new Thames boat: the skerry (a cross between the skiff and the wherry) 
so that schoolchildren could enjoy the river as much as he did. For 30 years, we swam in the river every day 
possible (only in the summer). He loved opera and was thrilled that he could have an opera house in the 
garden he inherited from his aunt Mary Roxburghe. It was 50 years ago that he hosted University Challenge, 
but that is what everyone remembers. That and his limitless thirst for knowledge, which he retained like a 
sponge." 
 
Founder of Grange Park Opera, Wasfi Kani CBE said “Bamber’s exceptional philanthropy is as extraordinary as 
the story of how Grange Park Opera came to build the opera house in his garden. I’d read that he had inherited 
the estate of idyllic 14th-century West Horsley Place from his aunt the Duchess of Roxburghe and realised it 
was the perfect place for the first opera house of the 21st-century. My trustees tentatively asked for a meeting, 
tiptoe-ing around the proposal. Bamber's reaction was typically ebullient “Of course you can”. Just 18 months 
later, he was cheered to the rafters at the first night. Every step of the way, Bamber has been like a father to 
Grange Park Opera: advising, enthusing, encouraging. The opera house is his. Everyone who crosses its 
threshold must thank this amazing man.” 
 
 
NOTES FOR EDITORS 
 
Grange Park Opera - In 2014 Bamber Gascoigne inherited from his aunt, the Duchess of Roxburghe, the 
Surrey estate of 14th century West Horsley Place. He was quick to agree with Grange Park Opera, that they 
should build an opera house in the woods behind the ancient orchard.  
 
The £12m cost of the building was raised by founder Wasfi Kani CBE, from private donations in just one year 
 
Founded in 1998, Grange Park Opera has performed to over 300,000 people with more than 75 productions 
and 450 performances.  
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